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1. The Women’s European Frydlant

2. Dopingtests

1. 3. Others

2. The Women’s European in Czechia were held in a small town named Frydlant, only 10 km from the place where took place in March the women’s world. The venue was the best Czechia ever offered for a international championships in all the years, the same the Hotel had a very high standard. But the number of lifters was the 3rd smallest ever seen on a European Womens Championships. I can not understand if only 12 from over 30 nations send lifters to a women’s European. A lot of meetdirectors claimed not having g enough lifters, but these nations shall send lifters they are failing. Or next years women’s organisers I an not understand sending not one lifter. The Czech federation has earned for all their input in these championships a better respect and the same is for the Women.
3. But also the media’s should be regarded, if you decide not to send lifters you also decide to give a wrong light on the Powerlifting in EPF and IPF.  
4. I can report from the two court cases in Germany, that the 1st case is finished, ist the Daniela Sell case. She remains suspended for the full 2 years. The Hirner case is still not finished, as the lawyer 4 month after I moved to Frankfurt sent the case to the wrong court, and so it lasted long until the case reached the court of Frankfurt. EPF had so no chance to speed up the case.
A.) 3. 
Others :

B.) The EPF Membership-fee 2002 is to pay by most of the nations. So far only 5 did pay in cash for 2002, so most must send the fee by banc draft what makes it more expensive for them. The fee was raised at the last Congress to 250 EURO.

C.) The same was changed the Dopingfee to pay for the Championships. Ist now 30,-- EURO starting from 1st of January 2002.
Doping. Still the Dopingsprocedure from the EU-Cup is finished, there was one positive lifter suspended for 2 years, Ricardo Pereira Portugal. Two lifters were warned by a to high E/T ratio but lower as 10. And one by having more caffeine as 12 but lower the 24 mg. These lifters were tested negative : Bechar, Sylviane FRAU, 
Svensson, Helena SWE, Riviere Jean Max FRAU, Coimbra Annibal LUX, Richard, Phillip GBR, Lappi, Ismo FIN, 
Harris, Ester GBR, Peeters, Andre FRAU, Schaefer, Joanne HOL, Haraldsson, Catharina, Willebrand, Kristoffer SWE, 
Sörige, Lars DEN, Kossen, Michael HOL, Clive, Henry GBR, Last, Suzanne GBR, Sohlman, Seppo FIN, Busby, Jennifer GBR, Kelly, Thomas IRE.

D.) The Juniors still are not complete waiting for the last decision from two A positives. 

E.) As again a year is over I will thank all the Federations for their very good co-operation in 2001. But also my colleges of the EPF executive I will thank one special thank goes to the EPF president Arnulf Wahlström who had a big workload that year, the same is with the Chairman of the Disciplinary committee Pavlov Miller who had extremely much work as leader of the new founded committee. But finally all his decisions were acknowledged by the federations. But many thanks also to all others.

I wish to have the same co-operations and support from all for 2002. So I wish you a happy Christmas and a successful new year 2002, the 1st EURO year.

Heiner Köberich
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